Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

January 5, 2021

Honorable Dominick J. Ruggerio, Senate President

Dear Senate President Ruggerio,

It is my honor to recommend the appointment of Edward D. Feldstein to the Rhode Island Convention
Center Authority for a term to expire on June 30, 2023.

| have known Ed for several years and have worked with him in a number of capacities. | am confident
that his proven leadership experience in Rhode Island will be a valuable addition to the Authority.

Additionally, his enthusiasm and dedication to community involvement here in Rhode Island over the
years will prove to be just as valuable to the Rhode Island Convention Center Authority.

| respectfully urge that you approve and recommend his appointment.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Jorge O. Elorza
Mayor
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